
 
COUNTY OF ST. PAUL 
5015 – 49 Avenue, St. Paul, AB 
 

 

Request for Decision         

Council Meeting: June 11, 2019 

6.1 - Request for County to Pay Portion of Survey Costs For 

Railway Avenue in Mallaig       

 

Request 

At the May 14, 2019 Council Meeting, Council made a motion to schedule a 

meeting with the residents along Railway Avenue in the Hamlet of Mallaig to 

discuss extending their lots to the north and that administration bring the 

information back to Council.    

On May 22, 2019, administration along with Reve Upham and Councilor Amyotte 

met with residents in Mallaig along Railway Avenue. Information regarding area, 

increase in assessment value, and estimated tax increases were provided to each 

landowner. As per the request of Council, the survey cost was recalculated based 

on potential area acquired. This cost was also provided to the landowners. 

At the May 22, 2019 meeting, the residents requested that the County of St. Paul 

cover 50% of the survey costs. The estimated cost of 50% of the survey cost is 

$11,500.  
 

Alternatives 

Council approves the request to pay 50% of the cost of the survey estimate up to 

$11,500. 

Council denies the request to pay 50% of the cost of the survey estimate. 

Council approves another monetary value to cover a portion of the cost of the 

survey estimate. 
 

Recommendation 

Administration is requesting Council provide direction regarding this matter.  

 

Submitted by: Krystle Fedoretz, Director of Planning and Development 


